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 AGM summary 

 Executive Meeting synopsis 

 Meeting and Events Calendar 

Our next club meeting is: 

To take place Virtually 
December 7, 7:30 p.m. 

Featured: 
The past year in photos 

Keep safe and keep distance. 
Reminder of upcoming MAAC AGM to 

be held virtually on December 13. 

Adapting to the new conditions and keeping a safe distance for those lucky enough to be able to do some 

flight training. Most were not so lucky with being able to organize some flight training with the new 

conditions - Instructor Kim Vasiliadis and student Paul Miller in October. 

Photo: Harvey Slaght 

http://www.omfc.org/
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Summer Flying in Photos  

You can tell who was itching to fly - Dave Slote (Left) and 

Mike McDermott (Top) were first out at the field when it 

opened on June 8th. 

LET THE FLYING BEGIN ! 

The town of Milton kindly helped to see that many 

of those nagging trees on approach that often 

devoured our models, met the same demise!  

August 12. 

Photos courtesy of Harvey Slaght 
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...continued  

Kim and his control line model. 

 

Several members present tried 

their hand at it as well. 

 

Percy Ford-Smith shown at right. 

I guess Adam Foreman wanted in on the action 

and sent a photo of his Cox PT-19 control line 

trainer. 

 

Not sure when these made their first appearance, 

but I can remember mine back in the слΩs. 

 

Paul and Kim  with a bit of one-on-one flight 

training  during Covid times - they were properly 

separated, just the angle of the photo makes 

them seem very close, so allΩs good! 
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AGM Summary  

 We tried a test Zoom meeting the week before our scheduled Annual General Meeting (AGM), and 

after a bit of help, most of those that participated were able to be seen and heard. So then we tried it for real 

on Monday the 2nd of November, and although it worked fine, we did not achieve a quorum (20). A quorum 

is 20% of current members and we have 100 this year and only about 15 tuned in. We then had to reschedule 

till the following Monday and try again. Fortunately that meeting on November 9th, 2020 was much more 

successful and we were able to hold our AGM with about 35 in total attending, either by internet connection 

or phone. 

 Our President, Denis Loo, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and spoke briefly about the past year 

and the unusual nature of this past summers flying season. 

 We then proceeded directly to the election process for the officers of the club. Denis Loo stood again 

for the second of a possible two year consecutive term for President, and there being no other candidates 

was acclaimed. Myself, Steve Goldring, stood again for Secretary/Treasurer and again, there being no other 

candidates, was acclaimed. Despite my pleas for someone else to step forward for the Fliteline EditorΩs 

position, only silence ensued! So as no other candidates were forthcoming, and I had said I would continue if 

no one else came forward (that was my mistake - saying I would still do it!) I was also acclaimed. Harvey 

Slaght, our Vice-President this past year, decided to leave that position and stand for the field manager 

position after Bill Funnell retired after many years of great work for the club in that position. Again as there 

were no other candidates, he was acclaimed. This brought us to the Vice-President position, which had two 

candidates, Jim Daly and Rick Wilson (previously the Social Director) standing. This meant we would need a 

vote. The two candidates took turns and introduced themselves and spoke about their reasons for seeking 

this position. Questions were asked from several members and there was some concern raised about Jim 

DalyΩs previous involvement with IMAC and interactions at our club many years ago. Jim assured everyone 

that this was an old issue that would not affect his actions in the club now. However he graciously decided to 

withdraw his candidacy, which left just Rick Wilson standing for the position. There being no other 

candidates, he was acclaimed. This left just the Social Director position and Aldo Agostini stepped forward as 

a candidate. There being no other candidates, he was acclaimed. The other three positions on the executive 

are appointed by the officers at the next executive meeting. The new 2021 Executive is as shown on the last 

page of this Fliteline. 

 We then proceeded to the financial report. Being the Secretary/Treasurer as well, I spoke briefly about 

the past yearΩs finances to date and referred to the report previously circulated by email to all members. I 

asked our member, Erik Genzer, who had done an άeconomic reviewέ of our financial situation prior to this 

AGM, to say a few words, and he concluded that everything was generally in good shape. I pointed out that 

we had a small surplus this year and there was no need to consider any dues increase for the coming 2021 

membership year. This brought forth comments from several members, after it was pointed out that our 

financial AND membership year ended on November 30 of each year, not December 31 that many thought 

was the case. Members were under the impression that they were members in good standing until 

December 31, even if they had not renewed prior to December 1st. I pointed out the wording in our 
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AGM Summary Continued  

governing documents (By-Law, Article I, 1.) which states that our membership year is from December 1 to 

November 30 of any given year. Discussion ensued as to whether we should change our membership year to 

the calendar year, which would also line up with the MAAC calendar year membership period. As this would 

require some by-law changes, it was decided to refer this to the executive for review and a recommendation. 

There was also discussion on late fees and whether they should still apply as the by-laws state (Article IV, 2., 

b) that fees are  due on December 1st of each year and must be paid prior to the first day of the membership 

year. The practise has been that the late fee (as prescribed by the standing resolution 2.,c) has not been 

applied until approximately a month later in January. This may have led to the misconception that the 

membership year ended on December 31. In any case this will be discussed at the next executive meeting. 

 There being no further business, the meeting was terminated at 9:15p.m. Informal discussion occurred 

after this time with some members, and it was noted that further club meetings would be held virtually for 

the foreseeable future. 

 The new executive held itΩs first meeting virtually on November 16th and the following is a brief 

synopsis of same. 

 The positions of CFI (Brian Anderson), Webmaster (Bert Armstrong), and Municipalities Liaison (Mike 

McDermott) were appointed. 

 Discussion on the change of membership period was discussed. It was noted that our documents also 

state (Article IV., 1.) that the fiscal year shall be the same as the membership year. Changing our fiscal year, 

which is a Corporate governed item, is quite costly and not deemed practical. This would mean changing 

several of our by-laws to allow the membership period change. Although this is quite possible after going 

through the proper procedures, it could not be done in time to affect this years membership period. It was 

felt that the issue was more one of communication to the membership rather than a problem issue (Many 

things have renewal periods that are not calendar year associated - think of your drivers licence, trade 

licences, etc.). The offset between the MAAC membership period and the club period is only a month and 

would just mean that MAAC must be renewed in November, prior to submitting the club renewal, as renewal 

for the club year requires MAAC to be active for the period covered by the club membership period anyways. 

Final recommendation is that we leave the membership period the same. Also late fees and their application 

stay the same for now. 

 A new class of membership was discussed as well since there are some members who may no longer 

want, or are able to fly, but still want to be involved in the club, but would not require MAAC membership if 

they do not fly. This would be called a άSocial Memberέ and would still require dues, although perhaps less 

than an Open member (This also allows these people to be executive members and offer valuable free 

volunteer time when it is becoming increasingly difficult to get volunteers). This can be discussed at the 

upcoming regular club άVirtualέ meeting on December 7th. 

 A Frozen Finger Fly is planned for Jan.1, with reservations and dependant on pandemic restrictions. 
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OMFC Meeting Dates for 2020/21 

 Date     Agenda 

Dec. 7 (Monday)  Virtual 
Jan. 4 (Monday)  Virtual 
Feb. 1 (Monday)  Virtual 
Mar. 1 (Monday)  Virtual 
Apr. 5 (Monday)  Virtual 
May. 3 (Monday)  Virtual 

OMFC 2021 Executive 

President:    Denis Loo   president@omfc.org 

Vice-President:   Rick Wilson 

Past President:   Terry Sears  

Field Manager:   Harvey Slaght 

Social  Director:   Aldo Agostini 

Fliteline Editor:   Steve Goldring  flitelineeditor@omfc.org 

Secretary/Treasurer:  Steve Goldring  sec-treas@omfc.org 

     20 Mineola Road E., U32 
     Mississauga, Ont.  L5G 4N9  
     Telephone:  416-346-0401 
      

Chief Flying Instructor:  Brian Anderson  cfi@omfc.org  416-666-8593 

Webmaster:   Bert Armstrong  bert@virtuhost.com 

Municipalities Liaison:  Mike McDermott 

OMFC Event Dates for 2021 

Date      Event        Event Contact 

Jan. 1 (Friday)  FFF - Pending Pandemic NoΩs (OMFC Field) Harvey Slaght 
Mar ?? (Sunday)  Swap Meet - TBD   (??  ) TBD 
May ?? (Tuesday)  Flight School - TBD   (OMFC Field) TBD 
Jun. ?? (Saturday)  Street Display - TBD   (Milton)  TBD 
Jun. ?? (Sunday)  Air Show - TBD    (OMFC Field) Exec. 
Jul.  ?? (Sat/Sunday) Prec. Aero. Contest - TBD  (OMFC Field) TBD 
Aug. ?? (Saturday)  Electric Fun Fly - TBD   (OMFC Field) TBD 
Aug. ?? (Saturday)  Family Fun Fly - TBD   (OMFC Field) TBD 
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